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Daniel George

From: Bob McCard <bmccard@alaska.net>

Sent: Saturday, April 11, 2015 9:18 PM

To: Sen. Bill Stoltze

Subject: Robert Ruffner to the Board of  Fish 

Dear Senator Stoltze: 

I am writing to encourage you to vote for the appointment of Robert Ruffner to the Board of  Fish . Mr. Ruffner 

excelled in his position as executive director of the Kenai Watershed Forum http://www.kenaiwatershed.org/  . He 

worked effectively with people of widely different views, and consistently made protection of salmon and their 

habitat his first priority. He clearly has the scientific expertise and experience needed to ensure that Board 

decisions are based on science rather than politics. 

Sincerely, 

Robert A. McCard and Pamela Hays 
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Daniel George

From: Donald witzel <witzdp@mtaonline.net>

Sent: Thursday, March 19, 2015 3:21 PM

To: Sen. Bill Stoltze

Subject: Please confirm Robert Ruffner for Board of Fisheries

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Completed

Categories: Bill in Committee

Dear Senator Stoltze, 

 

I am writing in support of Robert Ruffner for the Alaska Board of Fisheries. Robert's background in science and commitment 

to sound management of Alaska's fisheries make him an excellent candidate for the Alaska Board for Fisheries. His 

demonstrated respect for Alaska's constitutional principal of sustained yield and his ability to rise above the political fray, 

will serve him well while working to implement the  Board of Fisheries core functions of conservation and development of 

Alaska's fisheries resources.   

Thank you for your support securing the appointment of Robert Ruffner to the Alaska Board of Fisheries. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Don Witzel 

975 N Richmond Ln 

Palmer, AK 99645 
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Daniel George

From: Jeff Fair <fairwinds@briloon.org>

Sent: Wednesday, April 08, 2015 2:58 PM

To: Sen. Bill Stoltze

Subject: Please confirm Robert Ruffner for Board of Fisheries

Dear Senator Stoltze, 

 

As a sport fisherman in Alaska for 20 years, and an outdoor writer and field biologist, I am writing in support of Robert 

Ruffner for the Alaska Board of Fisheries. Robert's background in science and commitment to sound management of 

Alaska's fisheries make him an excellent candidate for the Alaska Board for Fisheries. His demonstrated respect for Alaska's 

constitutional principal of sustained yield and his ability to rise above the political fray, will serve him well while working to 

implement the Board of Fisheries core functions of conservation and development of Alaska's fisheries resources.   

Thank you for your support securing the appointment of Robert Ruffner to the Alaska Board of Fisheries. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Jeff Fair 

PO Box 2947 

Palmer, AK 99645 
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Daniel George

From: Jim Richardson <resecon@alaska.net>

Sent: Wednesday, March 25, 2015 4:19 PM

To: Sen. Bill Stoltze

Subject: letter of support for Robert Ruffner

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Completed

To:  Senate Resources Committee 

From:  Jim Richardson 

Re:  support for appointment of Robert Ruffner to Board of Fisheries 

Date 3/25/2015 

Co-Chairs Geissel and Costello and Resources Committee members: 

I would like to strongly support the appointment of Robert Ruffner to the Alaska Board of Fisheries.  I am a 

property owner on the Kenai River, and was a board member and President for the Kenai River Special 

Management Area Advisory Board for many years.   I have participated in Board of Fisheries meetings for the past 

30 years.  I am also a fisheries economist, with experience at the North Pacific Fisheries Management Council 

(staff economist); Sea Grant at UAF (research faculty), and have managed and operated an economic consulting 

firm focusing on resource issues (ResourcEcon) for the past 25 years in Anchorage. 

In my opinion, there is no more difficult job in Alaska than to be a member of the Board of Fisheries.  Robert 

Ruffner brings many years of experience in evaluating use-related issues in Alaska’s waterways, on the Kenai 

Peninsula and elsewhere.  His expertise would be a welcome addition to the Board of Fisheries.  It was largely 

Robert’s work that helped the Kenai River overcome its water quality impaired designation from oil contamination 

caused by outboard engines by assisting the switch to 4-stroke engines. 

As you know, we have been experiencing a collapse in the Chinook salmon resource in almost all waters of Alaska 

in the past several years.  Rather than just having the perspective of user groups fighting over the remaining 

‘scraps’ of the resource, Robert Ruffner brings the welcome perspective to help bring changes needed to assist 

resource recovery, something that no other (current) member brings to the Board.  He is also a reasonable and 

thoughtful person, and will not make decisions just to appease one or another user group if that decision will result 

in damages to our waterways. 

I believe Robert Ruffner’s perspective and expertise will greatly assist the Board if Fisheries in their difficult job to 

first protect our fisheries resources, and I urge you to support his confirmation. 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment. 

Sincerely 
Jim Richardson 

1543 East 26th Avenue 

Anchorage, Alaska  99508 
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Daniel George

From: JoeRay Skrha <joeray_muse@mac.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 07, 2015 1:27 AM

To: Sen. Bill Stoltze

Subject: Confirmation for Robert Ruffner to BOF

Dear Sen. Stoltze, 

       My name is Joe Ray Skrha and I am an attorney in Kenai where I have lived and practiced law for the past 32 

years.  I was a Kenai River Drift Boat Guide from 1985 through 1994.  Now I sport fish as much as my time 

allows.   

 I wish to encourage you to confirm Mr. Robert Ruffner to the Board Of Fish. Robert's background in science and 

commitment to sound management of Alaska's fisheries make him an excellent candidate for the Alaska Board for 

Fisheries. His demonstrated respect for Alaska's constitutional principal of sustained yield and his ability to rise 

above the political fray, will serve him well while working to implement the Board of Fisheries core functions of 

conservation and development of Alaska's fisheries resources.   

         The Kenai Watershed Forum has supported sport fishing interests of guides and private fishermen alike while 

encouraging children to learn the principals of conservation even before they learn how to cast.  Robert has served 

at the Kenai Watershed Forum’s executive director for the past 18 years. 

        Many years ago, Gov. Steven Cowper wanted to nominate me to the BOF but since I was a fishing guide (and 

lawyer) my nomination was dead in the water.   

        During the past 25 years, all I hear is we need non-biased people on the BOF that do not have a preordained 

agenda. Now with Roberts nomination, you have that person who comes with clean hands. Don’t look this gift 

horse in the mouth.  His is a quality individual that has my full support.  

Thank you for your support securing the appointment of Robert Ruffner to the Alaska Board of Fisheries. 

 

Joe Ray Skrha 

Attorney at Law 

 

Law Office of Joe Ray Skrha 

230 Main Street Loop; Suite B 

Kenai, AK 99611 USA 

 

907-283-7100 office 

907-283-8100 fax 

907-283-6100 residence 

907-398-1800 cell 

skrhalawoffice@alaska.net 
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Daniel George

From: Lee Beauman <lebeau@mtaonline.net>

Sent: Wednesday, April 08, 2015 5:11 PM

To: Sen. Bill Stoltze

Subject: Please confirm Robert Ruffner for Board of Fisheries

Dear Senator Stoltze, 

 

As a sport fisherman in Alaska, I am writing in support of Robert Ruffner for the Alaska Board of Fisheries. Robert's 

background in science and commitment to sound management of Alaska's fisheries make him an excellent candidate for 

the Alaska Board for Fisheries. His demonstrated respect for Alaska's constitutional principal of sustained yield and his 

ability to rise above the political fray, will serve him well while working to implement the Board of Fisheries core functions 

of conservation and development of Alaska's fisheries resources.   

Thank you for your support securing the appointment of Robert Ruffner to the Alaska Board of Fisheries. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Lee Beauman 

PO Box 2328 

Palmer, AK 99645 
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April 12, 2015 

 

Senator Bill Stoltze 

Chair, State Affairs  

Alaska State Legislature  

State Capitol Room 125 

Juneau, AK 99801 

 

Re:  Endorsement of Robert Ruffner for appointment to the Alaska Board of Fisheries  

 

Dear Senator Stoltze:        

     I am writing today on behalf of the Board of Directors of the Alaska Salmon Alliance 

to express our support for the appointment of Robert Ruffner to the Board of Fisheries.    

Several ASA Board Members have known Robert since he moved to Soldotna in 1996, 

almost twenty years ago and began the formation of the Kenai Watershed Forum      

     Robert is well-known for his leadership in the development of the Kenai Watershed 

Forum, a diverse group of residents that represent all user groups, businesses and 

“stakeholders” dedicated to working together for the health of our rivers and streams in 

Southcentral Alaska.   As a tireless advocate, Robert developed and refined conflict 

resolution techniques while working on contentious issues related to water quality and 

land use on the Kenai Peninsula over the past several years.  During that time, Robert a 

man of patient demeanor, repeatedly demonstrated his ability to defuse conflict and 

emotion on complex issues, and to distill out solutions that cut across competing 

interests.  Robert focuses on his understanding of science while weighing economic and 

personal interests.  Robert also treats all parties he works with in complex conversations 

with respect, regardless of their point of view.  Robert has a keen intellect and his past 

successes demonstrate he does his research on complicated technical issues. He knows 

this is requisite to contribute to a fair and respectable two-way exchange important in any 

public regulatory process.   

     The ASA is confident that Robert will contribute well in the Board process, not just 

with the complex Cook Inlet issues, but with issues in regions throughout the State.  

     Sincerely,  

 

      

Paul Dale 

President 

Alaska Salmon Alliance    

http://www.aksalmonalliance/


 
 
         March 21, 2015 
Governor Bill Walker 
State of Alaska 
Juneau, AK  99811 
 
Dear Governor Walker: 
 
 The Alaska Trollers Association supports the appointment of Robert Ruffner to the Alaska 
Board of Fisheries (Board).   
 
  The most essential ingredient of a solid Board process is the appointment of people who 
bring to the table a willingness to learn, combined with a shared vision of sustaining both fisheries 
resources and fishing communities.  It is important for fishermen of all kinds that the Board is 
made up of people with first-hand knowledge of Alaska’s fisheries and gear, but that’s only one 
part of the equation.  How they approach their task can make all the difference when it comes to 
successfully harmonizing the needs of each region.  There are lots of ideas about what mix of 
people makes up a ‘balanced’ Board of Fish, but we contend it’s not just a head count by gear type 
- with well over 150 fisheries around the state, that’s an impossible goal.  Board member ‘attitude’ 
is a huge component of successful Board outcomes and should not be overlooked. 
 
 Mr. Ruffner is an angler who has proven himself a consensus builder. He honed that 
people-skill while working to protect habitat and sustain Alaska’s natural resources.  Robert is 
familiar with Cook Inlet and the value of all fisheries to the social and economic health of the 
region and state.  He has expressed a commitment to science; transparent decision-making; and, 
bridging diverse interests for the good of all.  That kind of attitude is precisely what’s needed on 
the Board, and far outweighs the wearing of any particular fishery stripe.   
 
 Therefore, ATA supports Mr. Ruffer for the Board, because we believe he will be studious 
about learning what he needs to know and applying that knowledge to best serve the resource 
and fishing public.   We hope you agree and will move to appoint him to the Board of Fisheries. 
 
 Please don’t hesitate to contact me if I can provide additional information or be of help in 
any way. 
 
 
 

Best Regards, 

 
Executive Director 

Alaska Trollers Association 
130 Seward #205 
Juneau, AK  99801 
(907) 586-9400 phone 
(907) 586-4473 fax 
ata@gci.net 
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Daniel George

From: Soldotna Chamber of Commerce <director=soldotnachamber.com@mail63.atl91.mcsv.net> on behalf of Soldotna Chamber of Commerce 

<director@soldotnachamber.com>

Sent: Thursday, April 02, 2015 2:58 PM

To: Sen. Bill Stoltze

Subject: Soldotna Chamber - Board of Fisheries Recommendation

 

 View this email in your browser  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

A Letter from the President of the Chamber 

Dear Alaska Legislator: 

 

It is my pleasure to write a letter on behalf of the Soldotna Chamber of Commerce Board 

of Directors.  I am writing to express our support for the confirmation of Robert 

Ruffner, to the Alaska State Board of Fisheries.    

  

I have had the pleasure of serving with Robert on the Chamber Board of Directors for the 

past 7 years.  During that time, we have benefited greatly from Mr. Ruffner’s education 

and broad knowledge base.  I have also appreciated Mr. Ruffner’s effectiveness in 

communication, collaboration and consensus building... all of which contribute to his 

qualifications for the Board of Fisheries.   Mr. Ruffner has repeatedly proved himself to be 

effective at interfacing with various user groups, both as a Chamber Board member, and 

as Executive Director of the Kenai Watershed Forum.  While remaining very objective, he 

has a unique ability to foster open communication and find common ground.   As President 

of the Chamber of Commerce Board, I have often relied on Mr. Ruffner’s expertise on local 

issues, as well as board processes.  I have always found Mr. Ruffner to be a worthy 

adversary when we landed on opposite sides of an issue, but I note he always acted with 

objectivity and respect, in debating the issues.  Mr. Ruffner’s scientific background will also 

serve him well with the many difficult decisions required of the Board of Fisheries 

members.   

  

It is on behalf of the Soldotna Chamber Board of Directors, and without reservation, that I 

offer this letter of support for the confirmation of Robert Ruffner to the Alaska State Board 

of Fisheries.  I urge you to give careful and thoughtful consideration to his 
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nomination.  The State of Alaska and its fisheries will be well served to have Mr. Ruffner 

on this board. Thank you for your time and attention to this important matter. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

 

Ryan Kapp, Board President 

Soldotna Chamber Board of Directors 

(907) 262-6336 

ryan.kapp@edwardjones.com 

  

 

Copyright © 2015 Soldotna Chamber of Commerce, All rights reserved.  

You are receiving this email because you opted in to receive correspondence from the Soldotna Chamber 

of Commerce. You may unsubscribe at any time.  

 

Our mailing address is:  

Soldotna Chamber of Commerce 

44790 Sterling Highway 

Soldotna, AK 99669 
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--Applied Science for Today and the Future-- 

AS&T            Established 1980 
 
  Alaska Science & Technology LLC                  907.562.2482 

  P.O. Box 100400              fax 907.561.2482 

Anchorage, AK U.S.A. 99510-0400        akscitec@alaska.net  

 

 
April 10, 2015 
 
Senate State Affairs Committee 
Alaska Senate      (via member email addresses) 
State Capitol, Juneau, AK 99801        
 
Subject:  Robert A. Ruffner Confirmation -- Alaska Board of Fisheries 
 
Dear State Affairs Committee Chair, Vice Chair, and Members: 

 
I highly recommend Robert Ruffner to serve on the Alaska Board of Fisheries.  His 
education and ongoing experience is outstanding and directly applicable.  As executive 
director, he developed the Kenai Watershed Forum (KWF) into a successful public 
service organization. 
 
Additionally, Mr. Ruffner has represented Alaska on the North Pacific Anadromous Fish 
Commission (NPAFC) Advisory Panel.  Also, he has gained valuable experience with 
complex public issues, while serving on the Kenai Peninsula Borough Planning 
Commission and the Road Commission.  He is a lifelong sport fisher. 
 
I am a longtime resident and divide my time between Anchorage and Cooper Landing.  I 
have known Mr. Ruffner's good work at the KWF since its founding in 1997.  As one of 
the founders, I am very pleased to say that his accomplishments have been outstanding. 
After sustainable development and long tenure as executive director, he is looking for 
new challenges. 
 
Mr. Ruffner is a capable, well-reasoned individual, who demonstrates a temperate 
demeanor and good judgement.  He will be impartial when dealing with special interests, 
and strive for productive, science-based fisheries in the best interests of the public.  
 
Please support confirmation of Robert Ruffner to serve on the Alaska Board of Fisheries. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/  Robert L. (Bob) Baldwin, CEO 
c)  907.250.3913 
<kenailake@arctic.net>        
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